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Marcia Ostendorff 

Marcia teaches middle school science and 
volunteers in an adult ESL classroom 
through Wake Tech. As a member of the 
facilitator team for the Edge class, she 
occasionally leads Sunday School  
lessons. Currently a member of the  
Missions team, Marcia has also served on  
Greystone’s Adult Education and  
Weekday Preschool Teams. Marcia is 
married to Lou Ostendorff and enjoys 
visiting with their two daughters and six 
grandchildren. 
 

Donna Tunstall 

Donna and her husband Dave have been 
members of Greystone for 7 years. 
They joined along with her mother, Ruth 
Pelham, who they cared for in their home 
until her death at 99 1/2 years in 
2008. Their son Daryl, his wife Lisa, 
grandson, Drew and granddaughter,  
Rachel are also Greystone members.   
Before coming to Greystone, Donna was 
an active member of Millbrook Baptist 
where she served as a Deacon, and  
member of various teams including the 
Personnel, and Music Teams. She also 
taught in their kindergarten/preschool 
where she was the Director for 20 years. 
At Greystone Donna has served on the 
Senior Adult, Nominating, and Outreach 
Teams and was Chairperson of the  
Weekday Preschool Team. She has also 
participated in the choir, Wednesday  

night food service and loves being a part 
of the Flower Ministry. Donna and Dave 
are active members of the Generations  
Sunday School Class where they  
participate in many outreach activities. 

Deacon Nominee Biographies 
 

Ernest Carraway 

Ernest Carraway joined Greystone in 
1985. He met his future wife, Teresa, at 
Greystone, and they were married there in 
1991. They have two children, Ford and 
Maggie, who are both in college. Ernest is 
a real estate attorney who also lectures in 
the Department of Accounting at NC 
State University. He has served at  
Greystone in various capacities including 
Deacon, Treasurer, Trustee, Moderator,  
Sunday School teacher, choir member, 
manager of the church softball team and 
as a member of other church teams  
including a Pastor Search Team.   
 

Kerry Crabb 

Kerry and Barbara Crabb joined  
Greystone Baptist in September 2002 
after relocating from Kansas City, MO.  
They have two daughters, Gretchen and 
Sarah. Gretchen, Andrew, Wilson and 
Caroline live in Hong Kong but will be 
relocating to Frankfort, Germany this 
August. Sarah lives in Joplin, MO and 
will be getting married this summer.  
Kerry works for Experiment Pathology 
Laboratories in RTP as their Manager of 
NC Laboratory Operations. Previously he 
worked for GlaxoSmithKline for 15 years 
and Bayer Crop Science for 22 years. 
Kerry was ordained at Holmeswood  
Baptist Church in Kansas City, MO.  
Since joining Greystone he has served on 
the Nominating, Ordinance, and  
Constitution & Bylaws Teams.  He has 
also served as a Shepherd and Sunday  

School teacher (5th& 2nd grades) in the 
children’s department.  He also serves as 
an usher. 
 

Kim Craig 

Kim grew up as part of a small Baptist 
church in Laurinburg, NC. She attended 
UNC-Chapel Hill, majoring in  
Accounting and has been employed as a 
Financial Analyst for IBM Corporation 
for 32 years. She joined Greystone in the 
fall of 1995, after having returned to  

Raleigh from a two-year assignment in 
San Jose, California. Kim is married to 
Sam and has two children, Sam and 
Katie, now in college at NC State and 
UNC-CH, who have attended Greystone 
their entire lives and were always active 
in children and youth activities here.  
Over the years at Greystone, Kim has 
participated in and chaired the Worship 
Care and Stewardship Teams and is  
currently serving on the Preschool/
Children's Team. She is a member of the 
Salt and Light Sunday School Class and 
is currently teaching the 3 year old  
Preschool Sunday School Class. Kim 
enjoys participating in activities at  
Greystone including Wednesday night 
services, Operation Inasmuch, and  
hosting youth activities, like Disciple 
Now, at her home. 

 

Kim Eshleman 

Kim was born in Raleigh, spent her  
middle and high school years in Elon, NC 
and returned “home” upon graduating 
from UNC-Chapel Hill, where she studied 
English. She and her husband, Johnathan, 
joined Greystone in 2011. Since that time 
she has served on the Preschool/
Children’s Ministry Advisory Team,  
the Search Team for our Minister to  
Preschool and Children, April Alston,  
the Media Team and as a volunteer in  
Worship Care, Mission Friends, VBS and 
for various other activities, events and 
projects at GBC. Kim is a member of the 
Young Adults Sunday School Class, and 
for the past 2 years has been a teacher to 
the High School Sunday School Class.  
Her children, Aidan (9) and Sumner (4) 
keep her days fairly busy, but she is an 
avid reader with a love for writing,  
cooking and traveling when she has the  
opportunity. When she finds a few quiet  
moments, she enjoys spending them in 
the stacks of the public library or used 
bookstore or settled in on her sofa or 
porch with an afternoon cup of coffee  
and book with a well-worn cover. 
 

 

 

A Celebration of Ministry 

June 12 
 

Please join us on June 12 to celebrate  
the extraordinary ministry of Linda  
Hollingsworth.  After 12 years of service 
with Greystone as our caterer, Linda is 
hanging up her apron. We will recognize 
Linda and her team at both worship  
services and at a Coffee and Doughnut 
Social during the Sunday School hour. 



Growing Greystone  

Through Prayer 

Praise 

• Marylynn Rea Spruill born May 5, 2016 
to parents, Don and Ivy and siblings, 

Ivylynn, Destiny, DeAndre and Donta. 

Hospital 

• Priscilla Crumpler, Rex Hospital 

• Martha Castleberry, Sunrise at North 

Hills 

Concerns 

• Tess King, recent surgery 

• John Divers, health concerns 

• Mary Miller, health concerns 

• Tommie Bennett, health concerns 

• Joan Murphy’s brother, Richard McCall 
and her cousin, Bill Williams, health 
concerns 

• Joyce Beauchaine’s brother, Glenn Hill, 
health concerns 

• Andy Hunt’s mother, Jo Hunt, health 
concerns 

• Jenna Perry’s grandfather, health  
  concerns 

• Teresa Dilday’s father, John Powell, 
health concerns 

• Chris Allen, health concerns 

• Sue Blow, health concerns 

• Roger Gardner, health concerns 

• Cindy Vestal, health concerns 

• Sandra Hunt’s niece, Anna Grace Huey, 
health concerns 

• Joe LeNoir’s mother, Patti LeNoir, 
health concerns 

• Elizabeth Santana’s cousin, Allison 
Thomas, health concerns 

• Amanda Thompson, daughter-in-law of 

Dottie Thompson, health concerns 

Residential / Health Care Facilities 

Cypress (Rosewood): John Lawrence  
Rex Nursing Care:  Louise Abernathy, 
Nancy Godwin 

Springmoor (SHC):  Vergie Baxley,  
Mary Evelyn Divers, Martha Eames,  
Mildred Garrett, Sallie Greene, Albert 

Meiburg, Pauline Noble, Juanita Register 

Sympathy 

• Skip Pike’s family on the death of his 
mother, Ann Pike, 5/12/16 

• Jeff Walter’s family on the death of his 
uncle, Jack Walter, 5/6/16 

• Anne Pickles’ family on the death of her 

mother, Elsie Nixon, 5/2/16 

• On call Minister: 919-817-8975 

June 

Birthdays 

1   Suzanne Boyd, Debra Potter,  
 Eliana Hart 
2 Dennis Taylor, Kasandra Brice 
3 Brigitte Mizell, Bill Weis, Chris King 

4 Ryann Harrelson, Tessia  
 Schriner-McMahon 

6 Joe Mizell, Andrew Swaim,  
 Bradley Swaim 

7 Shyla Tatum 

8 Terry Swaim, Tiffany Brock  
9 Sylvia Kennedy, Garry Nelson,  
 Jaclyn smith 

10 Mildred Garrett, Glenda Brock,  
 Todd Allred 

11 Tom Ogburn, Suzanne Best 
12 Dot Thomason 

13 Gwen Baine, Toni Cox 

14 Gene Womble, Brad Nobles,  
 Zachary Brawner 
15 Dale O’Neal, Brittany Dickens,  
 Meredith Moody, Laura Nelson 

16 Joy Settle, Annette McSpadden, Tina 
Pickles, Collin Tiffany, Emily Grimes 

17 Alison Huston, Addison Potter 
18 Karen Brewer, Anne Mueller,  
 Denison Croom 

19 John Dillinger, Erik Kirkham 

20 Linda Hollingsworth, Nate 
Griesedieck 

21 Julie Allred, Mia Ng 

22 Seth Moody 

23 Sarah Wheeler 
24 Linda Peterson, Andrew Cox,  
 Grace Taylor 
28 Berno Kleinhans 
29 Jared Duncan 

30 Linda Benson, Monaei Perry, Patsy 
Chiles, Bob Parker 

 

 Growing Greystone  

Through Stewardship 

(through 4/30/16) 
 

 

2016 General Fund .................... $989,817.00 

YTD General Fund needed ....... $329,939.00 

YTD Operating Receipts ........... $300,168.35 

YTD Operating Expenses.......... $287,909.11 

    

Growing Greystone Through Worship 

 

 

May 1 

  8:45 Worship ………………………….. 105 

 11:00 Worship…………………………..188 

May 8 

8:45 Worship …………………………..86 

11:00 Worship ………………………...…202 

May 15 

 8:45 Worship …………………………..95 

11:00 Worship ………………………...…200 

May 22 

 8:45 Worship ………………………….72 

 11:00 Worship ………………………….195 

May 29 

 8:45 Worship ………………………….66 

 11:00 Worship ………………………….159 

  90+ Birthdays in June 

 

 June 10 ........................ Mildred Garrett 

50+ Anniversaries in June 
 

June 23 ............ Darrell and Ellen Staley 

June 23 .............. Jim and Gene Womble 

Welcome to  

Our New Members 

 

 

 

 

 

Henry, Robin and Taylor Wells 
Joined 5/1/16 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carl and Judith Kranendonk 

Joined 5/8/16 

Deadline for submissions to the July 

newsletter is noon Thursday, 6/23/16. 

Important Dates in June: 

 

June 5 - Graduate Sunday  

  10:00 AM program, Fellowship Hall 
 11:00 AM service, recognition of 

 high school and college graduates 

June 12 - Coffee and Doughnut Social 

 9:45 AM, Fellowship Hall 

June 25 - July 1 - Youth Mission Trip 

June 29 - July 2 - Passport Camp 

I would like to express my deep  
appreciation to the Greystone staff and 
church family for all of the visits, cards, 
calls and other kindnesses shown to Jill 
and me during the recent illness and  
passing of my mother, Ann. 
 

In Christ, Skip Pike 



 

 

 

                  
 

Another preschool year is behind us.  
This year we enrolled 68 children in our 
Weekday Preschool Program. For some 
of those children, we are the only chance 
they will have to see God's love in action. 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve 
with you in this ministry. Our summer 
camp program will be starting up in June. 
We still have space available if you'd like 
your preschooler to join us.  Details can 
be found on the church website.  

 

 

Take Note  |  from the Music Ministries 
 

Summer Choir - Through the months of 
June, July and August the Adult Choir will  
be meeting on Wednesday nights at their 
summer rehearsal time of 6:30 - 7:30 pm 
(starting June 8). Child Care will be available. 
This is a great time to sing with the choir who 
will have an earlier and lighter weekly  
schedule through the summer. Contact Mike 
Eller if interested. 
 

Hymn Festival Reprise at the Oasis  

Worship Conference, July 18 at 7:00 PM 

Campbell University (Buies Creek, NC), 

Butler Chapel - For  those who missed the 
Hymn Festival a couple of weeks ago, there 
will be a second opportunity to experience the 
joy of singing together in a powerful evening 
of music and hymns.  Choirs from all around 
our region will gather for this Hymn Festival 
reprise to kick off the Oasis Worship Confer-
ence at Campbell University. Music Ministers 
and other lay leaders who will be attending 
the conference will gather in the beautiful 
Butler Chapel for an evening of worship and 
music. All are invited to attend this program 
free of charge. 

June Solos for Lunch:  This is a lunch 
fellowship sponsored by the Senior Adult  
team for any adult who has no spouse or 
whose spouse is out of town, etc. There is 
no reservation needed. Meet at the back of 
the Sanctuary after the 11:00 Sunday  
service. The June schedule is:   
6/5 - Applebee’s, 6/12 -  Peking Gardens, 
6/19 - Winston’s,  6/26 - Chow 

 

Graduate Sunday - June 5.   

There will be a celebratory  
breakfast for all youth, high 

school graduates and high school 
graduate families from 9:30-10:00 in the 
Fellowship Hall. Following breakfast, all 
are invited to a program celebrating the 
high school graduates which will begin at 
10:00 in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Summer Mission Trip  

Join us for another week  
of mission work with the  
Nicholtown community in 
Greenville, SC. We will  
depart on Saturday afternoon, June 25 and 
return to Raleigh on Friday, July 1. We 
will worship with the Nicholtown  
community on Sunday before serving 
alongside the community from Monday  

through Thursday. The cost of the trip is 
$150. If you have not signed up but wish 
to go, please contact Allan Smith. 
 

Unidiversity Youth Camp   

Unidiversity Youth Camp will 
take place July 18-23 at the 
University of Tennessee. 
This year's theme will be  
“Refocus” as we reflect on how Jesus calls 
us to turn from the ways of the world and 
towards a life of discipleship. Please plan 
to join us for a fantastic week of worship, 
Bible study, and recreation with 400 other 
students. The cost of the trip is $350.  
 

On either  of the above trips, please  
contact Allan Smith with questions at 
allan.smith@greystonechurch.org. As 
always, scholarships are available. 
 

 

Stay Connected this Summer  

In addition to the Mission Trip and the 
Unidiversity Youth Camp, there will be 
several opportunities to stay connected the 
youth group through Bible study, missions, 
and fellowship this summer.  More  
information to come! 

     

 Youth & College - link your  
 phone to   receive Greystone text 
 blasts:  Youth: text @youth20 to 
(919) 336-5052. College: To receive text 
blasts regarding college ministry activities 
text @gbcc2014 to (919) 336-5052.   

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School is coming August 4 
- 7 and we need your help. VBS is the 
highlight of the summer for many of our 
children and you can help make it great.  
We need decorators, crafters, Bible story 
teachers, recreation leaders, baby rockers, 
snack makers and so much more.   
Whatever your talent or gift, we can use 
you. At VBS our children will learn about 
listening to God, so we invite you to open 
your heart to how God may be inviting you 
to be involved in VBS this summer.  
Please let April Alston know how you are 
planning to help this year. 
 

School's out for summer! Join us for 
ice cream on Thursday June 9th at 6:30 
pm at the Goodberry's on Strickland Road 
across from Char-Grill. (Rain location will 
be the Yogurt Mountain on Creedmoor 
Road -Brennan Station). 
 

Join us for Greystone family night at Five 
County Stadium to see the Carolina  
Mudcats take on the Wilmington Blue 
Rocks on Saturday, June 18th. It's a double 
header and the first game begins at 5:00 
pm. Tickets are $7 each. Please reserve 
your tickets by emailing April 
at children@greystonechurch.org or  
contacting the church office no later 
than Monday, June 13th. 

The 2016 Greystone Garden 
is off to a flourishing start. 
Our spring harvest yielded 
16 pounds of broccoli, kale 
and lettuces. That might not sound like 
much, but it takes a lot of leaf lettuce to 
make a pound! North Raleigh Ministries 
received the produce enthusiastically, 
remarking on its freshness and bright 
color. We had a good turnout at the initial 
planting in March. The summer garden 
has been planted with green beans,  
tomatoes, potatoes (actually those were 
planted in the spring), onions, and  
cucumbers. The Weekday Preschoolers 
have watched their planted seeds grow, 
reflecting on their growth as people. 
Please pray for continued rain with lots 
of sunny days in between, and freedom 
from pests.           
                                 Greystone Gardeners 

 

A very special THANK 
YOU to all who helped us 
provide a lunch and frozen meals (from 
Operation InAsMuch) for our VIP  
families in May! We really enjoyed the 
opportunity to eat together and share  
pictures and video of our past year. We 
will take a break in June and July but 
come back with a SPLASH on August 
13 with our annual water day. We have 
many different opportunities to minister 
with us, so please let me know if you are 
interested. Nancy Register, 919-219-1438. 



Greystone Baptist Church 
7509 Lead Mine Road 
Raleigh, NC 27615 
(919) 847-1333 
Fax: (919) 847-9893 
 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Non-Profit Organization 
U.S. Postage 

Paid 
Raleigh, NC  

Permit No. 2427 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Thursday 
8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

THE CHURCH STAFF: 
Sean Allen, Senior Pastor 

sean.allen@greystonechurch.org 
April Alston, Associate Minister, Preschool & Children 
 april.alston@greystonechurch.org 
Amanda Atkin, Associate Minister, Faith Formation 
 amanda.atkin@greystonechurch.org 
Mike Eller, Associate Minister, Music 
 mike.eller@greystonechurch.org 
Financial Secretary       finance@greystonechurch.org 
Pamela Phillips, Weekday Preschool Director 
 weekdaypreschool@greystonechurch.org 
Steve Rose, Interim Property Manager  
 properties@greystonechurch.org 
Allan Smith, Associate Minister, Students          
                                 allan.smith@greystonechurch.org 
Annette Variano, Administrative Assistant 
                                         office@greystonechurch.org 
On call pastor 919-817-8975 

Mission Statement 

  With Christ as the 
Cornerstone, we will build 
a church of living stones, 
where every member is a 
minister and is equipped 
to express God’s love by 
word and deed to all 
people.” 
     Based on 1 Peter 2:5,6 

If you do not wish to receive this 

newsletter, please unsubscribe at  

(919) 847-1333. 

People in Service 

June 5 

Ushers: 8:45 am: Bill & Sylvia Goulding, Ron & Joanne Thompson; 11:00 am: Bill Baxley, Hunter  Ouzts, Kr isten Pickles,  
 Charlie Spahr,  Donnie Moorefield, Nicole Moorefield 
Worship Care: 8:45 am: J im & Natalie Herrmann, Chr is & Anjie King; 11:00 am: Cheryl Gr imes, Missy Brookshire,  
 Darryl & Lisa Tunstall, Ginny Liverance 
Greeters: 8:45 am: Monaei Per ry; 11:00 am:  Margaret Hilton, Margaret Thomas 
Deacon of the Week:  Angela Rose 

June 12 

Ushers: 8:45 am: Brad &Apr il Walker , Andrew & Jamie Mabe; 11:00 am: Jeb, Missy & J illian  Brookshire,  Dorwin  Lanham,   
 Ken Mitchell, Kemp  Sherron 

Worship Care: 8:45 am: Susan Chamblee, Katie Lindsey, Johnathan & Kim Eshleman; 11:00 am: Jeannie Miller , Barbara Crabb, 
John & Kay Meyer, Mary Sherron 

Greeters: 8:45 am: Joyce Beauchaine, Berno Kleinhans; 11:00 am: Pat Burr is, Mavis  Strickland 

Deacon of the Week:  Becky Sansbury 

June 19 

Ushers: 8:45 am: Wayne & Cathy Smith, Bob & Nell Panten; 11:00 am: Heather  Choplin, Steve  Holden, Pete Cregger,  Scott Naeser,  
 Joe & Melissa Langston 

Worship Care: 8:45 am: Cheryl Muncie, Mar ia Mor ton; 11:00 am:  Liz Nichols, Patsy Chiles, Dustin & Emily Tuttle 
Greeters: 8:45 am: Bill & Sylvia Goulding; 11:00 am: Arnold & Sylvia Lawson 

Deacon of the Week:  J ill Pike 

June 26 

Ushers: 8:45 am: Luke Andrew, Bill Judd, Tom & Shir ley Ditt; 11:00 am: Kerry Crabb, Dustin & Emily Tuttle, Tom  Ogburn,  
 Drew Hunt,  Jackson Hollingsworth 

Worship Care: 8:45 am: Donna Judd, Lisha Stewar t, Dave & Lorr i Heilig, Katie Eller ; 11:00 am:  Joy & Bob Millikan, Joanna Perry, 
Amy & Greyson Davis 

Greeters:  8:45 am: Bobby & Peggy Hunter ; 11:00  am: Lu-Ann Lesley, Scott Naeser 
Deacon of the Week:  Paul Hansen 

 

Senior Adult Sponsored Trip, The May trip to Duke Gardens in Durham and lunch in 
the American Tobacco Campus area was rescheduled to Saturday, 6/18/16. We will plan 
to leave the Sawmill parking lot at 9:30 AM. Sign up sheet is in the hallway outside the 
Sanctuary. Contact Louise Estes with questions, louise0411@gmail.com.  

Arch McFadyen Scholarship Applications are now available in the church office and 
online at, http://greystonechurch.org/?p=1699. Deadline for applications is 7/15/16.  


